	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 12th January 2015 at the Rugby Pavilion


	Present :  Mark Perkin, John Patten, Stuart King, Clive Greening, Julian Hussey, Allan Staeck,
                    Wayne Munro, Stuart Briggs, Tony Dommett, Rory Greening               
	

	
	

	1. Apologies : Peter Brook, Jason Blackmore.
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :
a/ The cost of replacement training lights will be £180 per head not £90 as per last meeting. The total

     cost of parts would be £2,000 and an estimated cost of another £1,000 for labour and cherry picker

     hire. The committee agreed for Clive to pursue our interest and get formal quotes for parts and 

     labour so secretary can apply for RFU grant aid.

b/ The secretary has registered club for RBS grants covering floodlights and refurbish toilets.

c/ The secretary contacted Rachel Goodfellow to say the club could not support her curry night.

d/ Julian said St Johns were reviewing their needs for pop up tent, so is doing nothing at moment.
e/ No report on website control. Mark is waiting to hear from Tom Gamwell for access and payment

     requirements.

f/ Allan said he presented Pauline Bandey with voucher for xmas.

g/ Clive said Dave Keating should talk to Nick Hastings for tour contacts.

3A. COLTS PRESENTATION :
Tony Dommett attended the meeting to put forward proposal for future use of current colt players. The club has a gap in current 15-16 year olds in club meaning next season we would not be able to run a colts team.

Tony proposed that as he would expect to have 18 of his current squad of 26 players available next season, the club looks to use these players alongside existing senior players to provide the nucleas of a 2nd senior team next season.

He suggested the club looks to start integrating his players gradually into this year’s first team, to give them some experience, and also to try and arrange some 2nd team friendly games up to the end of season to blood them in. 

He said whilst he had other county responsibilities he would support 2nd team and Mark said he would be standing down as chairman but would also help to manage team alongside Arthur Barclay who has also shown interest.

Tony left it with committee to consider his proposal and agree a way forward.
4. Correspondence :
a/ Palmers have sent a topography report  on pitch but no report on whether water pipe will be

     moved. Clive said he had spoken to Palmer contact who did not know what was happening.
b/ Dorset/Wilts have asked club to support current nominee Ron Jones as their RFU rep. Agreed.

c/ There is a D/Wilts meeting on colts at Weymouth 19th January. Mark and Wayne will attend.

d/ Allan said St John’s had identified the club have not made a donation for last season. It was agreed

     for them to purchase a piece of equipment of their choice and invoice club, and the club will make

     up donation to £700 to cover training courses. 
	Clive Greening

Mark Perkin

Committee

	
	

	5. Treasurers Report :
Stuart said the bank balance stands at £10,840.36 having paid a direct debit to RFU for international tickets. Julian has £2,670 to pay in for junior tickets purchased for England v Italy.
He has paid referee’s bill and noted the colts had played more games than first team.

The bills for food are still being covered by food sales by Tracy on Sundays and Pauline on Saturdays and therefore meals were not costing anything.
6. VP Report :    No report.
	

	7. Fixtures :        No report.

	

	8. Captains Report :

Wayne said training was going much better with 16 senior and 9 colts training last week. Mike Pibworth will run fitness and Kevin Bullock has offered to help with forwards. Last week’s result was a 50-0 win over Wimborne 3rds. Neville Jeffrey  from D/Wilts will attend training this week.
9. Junior Report :
Julian said the junior section was going well. Noel Gregory has offered to pay for an advert in ‘View From’ to offer all up to age 14 to attend Sunday training as a free taster to join club. This was accepted
However Wayne proposed we ask Creeds to create a poster that promotes club for junior and seniors on same line, to put up around town and with sponsors. He has a sponsor in mind to pay for this, but club agreed to do this regardless of sponsorship.
	Wayne Munro

	
	

	10. Social Report :
Rory said he hoped sales of tickets for Gentlemans Evening would at least cover costs. He asked what limit the club would have to pay for speaker for club, dinner agreed at £1500, but Wayne will talk to Steve Thomas who has indicated he may be able to help.

Mark said the colts were looking to have a tour, and it was suggested them and seniors talk to Nick Hastings.

It was agreed to open club for England Six Nation games Friday night 6th February and Sunday 1st March. Food will be provided. 
11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said he will cost replacement lights with Rick Stubbs and get formal quotes.

The secretary said the new line marker would not work and Fleet have agreed to replace with new one
12. Club Development : 
Coaching :         Allan said the coaching courses was well attended by 16 coaches.
Development : Only 4 players attended player meeting on Saturday. Amongst suggestions were :

1/ Try for Friday/Saturday night games.

2/ Bar open one night a week/month after training

3/ Video games to play back to players to assist coaching.

4/ Committee minutes made more readily available.

It was noted although only 4 players attended meeting, Facebook page was looked at by 120.

Wayne said a lady physio had offered her services, although not sure she is a qualified physio. Would offer one hour free and £20 per hour thereafter. This will be looked at for use after games using small dressing room.

Mark proposed having Hi Viz jackets for match day club officers. Will cost.


	Wayne Munro

Wayne Munro

Mark Perkin

	
	

	13. Any Other Business : 

a/ Allan said the junior section proposed having a big breakfast on Sunday 26th April to raise funds for

     McMillan Cancer.

b/ The clubhouse will be open on Saturday 24th January when there is no club game.
c/ Clive said Peter Brook was looking to have another Palmer wine tasting night.

d/ Stuart Briggs said he has completed the club history for LC use in local papers.

e/ Stuart asked that match reports are sent to Wessex FM while is away. Wayne agreed.

f/ The LC are dealing with repairing clubhouse floor.

g/ The kitchen is again been left in poor state by LC staff. Club mugs also found around centre. The

     disabled toilets were also not clean. Allan will bring up at LC management meeting.

h/ Rory said he needed £450 up front for Gentleman’s Evening. Stuart to arrange.

i/  Rory said he will liaise with Allan for food for 6 nation games.

No further business, the meeting closed 9.00 pm

Next meeting Monday 9th February 2015

Chairman

Mark Perkin 

	Allan Staerck

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


